
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

4am is the departure of the bus heading 
to Sydney for the major secondary 
excursion tomorrow.  I will be joining 
this excursion and look forward to 
spending time with the students.  The 
first activity we experience is fine dining 
at the Sydney Tower, so I will have to 
overcome my fear of heights.  Other 
activities include seeing the musical 
‘Wicked’, a ghost tour at the Quarantine 
Station, swimming in the surf at Manly 
Beach and a morning at Luna Park.  We 
will be late getting back to Ariah Park on 
Friday night at approximately 11.00pm. 
The Visions of Temora presentation at 
the town hall last week was well worth 
seeing.  The students presented 
information about Ariah Park on the 
current theme ‘Present’.  The students 
spoke very well to the audience and 
presented information on the towns 
businesses, sport, services and 
education. Thank you to all students of 
year 3/4 for a fantastic job and to Kate 
Pollard for organising this experience.   
The Wagga Regional Band exceeded all 
expectations this week and many of the 

students thought it was fantastic.  It was 
a very inspiring performance. 
Congratulations to Riley Walker, Blake 
Smith and Fraser Harper making the 
PSSA primary district cricket team. 
My congratulations also to Paige on her 
graduation (see article in this 
newsletter). I wish Paige every success 
as she enters the next phase of her life.    
Mr Dunn 

Friday, 21/11/14 – W Walker,  
T McCormack 
Monday, 24/11/14 – R Denyer, A Foster 
 

Please note that new items are in bold 
THIS WEEK (Week 7A) 
Tuesday, 18/11/14-Friday, 21/11/14 
Major Secondary Sydney Excursion  
Tuesday, 18/11/14 
Kinder Orientation – 11.15-1.51  
Water Polo – 1.30-3.00pm 
Wednesday, 19/11/14 
Wild West/Hotdog Day 
Friday, 21/11/14 
Orders close Pairs Cricket Sausage Sizzle 
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Riverina Schools Touring Band Visit 
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NEXT WEEK (Week 8B) 
Monday, 24/11/14 
Book Club orders due 
Tuesday, 25/11/14 
Water Polo – 1.30-3.00pm  
Wednesday, 26/11/14 
Pairs Cricket Finals/Sausage Sizzle 
Thursday, 27/11/14 
Year 9-11 Mental Health Afternoon 
Parent Session – after school 
Friday, 28/11/14 
Study Day @ Oaklands Central 
Full day Kinder Orientation  
Intensive Swimming commences 
  

 
Year 12 Graduation Dinner 
Last Friday night Mr Englert and Mrs 
Drumore travelled to the Leeton Soldiers 
Club to help celebrate the Year 12 
Access students’ graduation. Paige 
Breust, our only Year 12 student this 
year, looked stunning and gave a heart-
felt speech thanking teachers, parents 
and friends for their support over the 

final 2 years of her education. Paige will 
now begin a part-time job at K-Mart in 
Wagga and hopes to go to Charles Sturt 
University to study Social Work or 
Teaching. We wish her all the best for 
her future. 
APCS Executive 
 
Hot Weather and Soft Drinks 
Parents are asked NOT to send soft 
drinks with their child/children’s 
lunches. In hot weather, cans have 
exploded making a terrible mess in bags 
and potentially over children and staff.  
Thank you. 
APCS Executive 
 
REMINDER 
Middle School Money Making 
Old West Day 
This week, on Wednesday, Money 
Making will be holding the Old West 
Day. Please bring a gold coin donation 
and some money if you wish to buy 
something from the canteen. Please 
come dressed in old western clothes to 
celebrate this event and no particular 
colours or costumes are expected. 
Please make sure your clothing is 
appropriate. The groups are printed in 
the back of the newsletter. 
Rafferty Edis 
 
Book Club 
The last set of Book Club brochures for 
this year was sent out today, with this 
newsletter. 
The closing date for orders is this 
Monday, 24th November.  
Miss Ostle 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1567364026809977&set=gm.673491122770314&type=1
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Agriculture News 
Over the past semester secondary 
students have raised approximately 50 
mixed breed chickens in Agriculture. 
During the course students have learnt 
about animal husbandry, chicken 
anatomy, input management and 
genetics.  
With the Christmas holidays fast 
approaching the Agriculture students are 
looking to sell the chickens as unsexed 
mixed breeds for $10 each on a first-in 
basis. The chickens range from 8-10 
weeks old. 
Orders may also be taken to incubate 
chicks to be collected as day olds. 
Incubation takes approximately 21 days. 
Price will be dependent on the size of 
the order. 
The funds raised will be used to support 
the delivery of Agriculture within the 
school. 
If you are interested in buying any 
chickens, please email: 
gregory.adamson1@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Riverina Schools Touring Band Visit 
Last Wednesday an entertaining band 
came to Ariah Park and performed fluent 
music. It was made up of students from 
high schools in NSW. Thanks to Mr 
Denham (trumpet boy) for organising it.   
Jack M and Lily W - Year 6  
(Here are some of the student’s 
reactions) 
 

“I liked it when the band played high 
pitched” 
Charlotte B Year 3 
 

"The tunes were really noisy" 
Hayley W Year 3 
 

"Sometimes bands don't sound exactly 
like the song but this band did"  
Will O'H Year 3 
 
" It was noisy"  
Abbey S Kinder 
"I was scared when I did the conducting" 
Ella W Kinder 
 
"It was nice that I got to go and use the 
shaker"  
Jack G Kinder 
 
"It was awesome how they played 
different tunes and people got a go at 
using different instruments"  
Abbey D Year 5 
 
"I liked the Aladdin music medley and 
how they put something on the end of 
the trumpet to make it sound different." 
Hannah O'D Year 6 
 
"I liked how they can make different 
sounds with all the instruments"  
Kate O'D Year 2 
 
"I liked the Aladdin music and the 
different sounds"  
Josie H Year 1 
 
"I like the Hills are Alive with the sound 
of music" 
Lucy E Year 1 
 
"The trumpets were good and the 
different sounds the instruments made" 
Fraser H Year 5 
  

mailto:gregory.adamson1@det.nsw.edu.au
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Major Sydney Excursion 
It's so exciting! The major Sydney 
Excursion begins tomorrow at 4am at 
APCS (4.20am at Paleface park in 
Temora). Just a few quick final messages: 
 The bus should leave at 4am in order 

to be there on time. Please arrive 
BEFORE 4AM. 

 TRAVEL CARDS are required by all 
students. Anyone who hasn't given 
theirs to Mrs Drumore MUST BRING 
THEIRS or pay the extra $27 for the 
travel pass (concession is half price). 

 A rephrased SWIMMING NOTE was 
sent out on Friday. Any students who 
did not bring their completed note in 
today must bring theirs tomorrow. 

 The GREEN ITINERARY is for parents. 
Students will be provided with their 
own. 

Hopefully all will go well! Please feel free 
to phone or text Mrs Drumore if there 
are any further queries. 
Mrs Drumore 
 
Chess Championship Decided 
The third and final match was played 
between Chris Ryall and Mitchell 
Maguire last week to decide the 2014 
chess champion of Ariah Park Central 
School. With the matches tied at 1 game 
all everything was on the line in the last 
best of 3 final matches. In a hard-fought 
match Mitchell took the early lead but 
then Chris fought back. As the time 
approached the hour mark Mitchell used 
his slight advantage to mount a winning 
set of moves to get the checkmate.  
Well done to both boys and to all players 
in the competition this year. The 

closeness of the matches and the 
standard of chess was exceptional. 
Mr Englert 
 
Years 10 and 11 Study Day 
A final reminder that all notes should 
now have been returned to school – if 
your child has not brought back the note 
please ensure it is returned as soon as 
possible. Transport and food 
arrangements are being organised this 
week for the Study Day in week 8 so 
knowing final numbers is essential. 
Mr Englert 

Visions of Temora 
Year 3/4 on stage at Visions of Temora 

Watch our next week for the whole 
story!! 

 
Swimming – Year 1-6 
The intensive swimming lessons will start 
on Friday 28th November. The first day is 
a testing day and students will be put 
into 6 groups. Parents will then be 
notified what group their child is in and 
at what time they will be doing their 
swimming lesson for the following 9 
days. We are trialling only having 2 x 45 
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minute lessons at one time, to give 
students more room in the pool and 
smaller groups.  
Students will be required to bring 
swimmers, towel and sunscreen each 
day in a bag so they can change into, 
then out of, swimmers. Students who 
get selected to do Senior Swim and 
Survive Certificate will need old clothes 
but they will be told when to bring them, 
once they have started their lessons.  
Non swimmers will only be doing lessons 
in the ‘little pool’ and have 3 adults 
assisting.  
This is the first time Year 1 are taking 
part in swimming lessons. The school has 
been given funding to run this new 
swimming program and we hope that it 
will achieve great results and capable 
swimmers.  
A swimming permission note will be sent 
home to all students Year 1-6 this week.  
Mrs Jenkins 
 

Pairs Cricket Finals/Sausage Sizzle 
CHANGE OF DATE 
There has been a change of date for the 
Pairs Cricket Finals. These will now run 
on Wednesday, 26th November – with a 
sausage sizzle lunch. Orders for the 
sausage sizzle need to be placed by 
PRIMARY STUDENTS ONLY. As most 
secondary students are away from 
today, we will add extra supplies to the 
order quantity to allow for them. 
Primary students/parents: please fill in 
the order form at the end of this 
newsletter and return it by Friday, 21st 
November. 

There might be no extra sausages 
available for primary students, so please 
make sure you order.  
Mitchell Maguire 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REMINDER: 
Closing time for receipt of advertising is 11am Friday (with the exception of weekend held 
sports). Please ensure all ads are received by this time of they may not make it! Thank you.
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Girls! 

You’re invited to a Health and beauty morning 
Saturday, 29th November – 10am Ariah Park Hall Supper Room 
Cost: $25.00 or $35.00 for sisters or mum and daughter 
Come along and see how to apply your day and night makeup and lots more beauty tips, learn about 
simple fitness and health and how to care for your hair, take home a few very simple but health recipes. 
We have limited places available for this special morning, so get in quickly. Year 7 and up. Mums 
welcome too! 
For bookings ph. Melissa on 0428 741 371 or Alice on 0427 74 1128 
This a Barellan and District Netball Assoc. fundraiser 
 
 

Ariah Park Community News 

To be included in the Ariah Park Community News, your ads/notices need to be received by  

11am Friday. All notices may be emailed to ariahpark-c.admin@det.nsw.edu.au (preferred method), 

hand written or faxed 

 

“HARDEN’S OWN OIL MANUFACTURING COMPANY” 

 

 

 
Proudly formulated and manufactured in Harden, NSW. 

HO-CL Oils is an Australian Owned manufacturer of finished lubricating oils blended 
with (pure) Premium Hydrocracked Synthetic oils. 

HO-CL Oils services the Transport, Automotive, Agricultural, Civil and Construction, 
Mining, Workshops and Fleet Operations: Delivering premium products at a competitive 

price. 

Our guarantee is that you are purchasing a premium product that will deliver cooler 
operating temperature, improved cold start performance, better wear protection, frictional 

performance and longer duty operational hours/kilometres resulting in reliability,  
durability and profitability. 

 

“Our business is keeping your business moving”  
 

For further information about us, our products, authorised distributors visit  
www.hocl-oils.com.au  

or call us on 02 6284 4575 
 

mailto:ariahpark-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.hocl-oils.com.au/
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A Street Fair will be held on Friday, 12th December and 

will run from 4pm to 9pm, during which time Loftus 

Street will be closed to traffic to make way for a live 

performance stage and a children’s playzone. Hoskins 

Street will be bustling with market stalls, buskers, food 

vendors, and competitions. Meanwhile the entire shopping precinct will be lit up 

with Christmas lights and decorations. 

TBEG (Temora Business Enterprise Group) 

 
Card Making – Postponed 
The proposed Card Making demonstration evening is being postponed 
until next year. Keep a look out for information on this evening in 2015. 
If you would like any further information, please contact me on: 
6973 1924 or 0439 932 361 or via email at: sbeattie3@bigpond.com 

 

TTNA REP 2015  
Training begins Monday 17th Nov 5-6pm 
at the Temora town netball courts 
New and old players welcome even if  
you haven't handed in your nomination form yet. 
We look forward to seeing you all there!! 

 

Pre-season 

Fri 28th Nov - Training Run 6pm at Ariah Park followed by drinks at 
the Bowling Club 

Fri 5th Dec - Training Run 6pm at Ariah Park followed by drinks at the Mirrool Hotel 
Christmas Party 
Sun 14th Dec-Training Run 11am at Ariah Park. Followed by the Northern Jets Christmas Party 
(1PM start at the Ariah Park swimming pool) - Seniors, Juniors and Netball. (Families welcome 
and encouraged to attend). At the Ariah Park swimming pool, Lunch provided and drinks 
available. 
 

mailto:sbeattie3@bigpond.com


 

Group 1 

Mrs Jenkins 

Group 2  

Mrs Jennings 

Group 3  

Mr Adamson 

Group 4 

Miss Pollard 

Group 5  

Mr Radnidge 

Group 6 

Miss Dundas 

Hunter Ross Will Kenworthy Lachlan Forsyth Nic Fairman Will Coutts Fraser Harper 

Riley Walker Thomas O’Dwyer Blair Mclean Oliver French Thomas Denyer Laura Harper 

Abbey Doyle Jack Speirs Isabel Twyford Ryan Hall Brady Edis Zac Dart 

Blake smith Angela Banfield Deklan Ross Will O’Hare 
Charlie 

McCormack 
Riley Judd 

Harrison Judd Alex Ingram Taylor Heath Blake Forsyth Alex Harper Hayley Writer 

Annelise Golder Bella Fairman Brooke Denyer Charlotte Brill Thomas Writer 
Lachlan 

Buerckner 

Summa Watts Sarah Speirs Kate O’Dwyer 
Gabrielle 

Fairman 

Charlotte 

Bell 

Phoebe 

Banfield 

Angus 

Pursehouse 
Sophie Dart Will Fairman Kacey Manning Lucy Edis Nyashia Lagu 

Josie Heath Elsie Furphy 
Georgia 

McCormack 
Jacob Penfold Jimmy O’Hare Jack Golder 

Ashton Hart 
Matthew 

Manning 
Riley Foster Ella Watts Abby Stevens Johanna Speirs 

Maya Prentice Georgia Maxwell Bronte Ingram Isobel Herden 
- 

 
- 

  



Pairs Cricket Sausage Sizzle 
Name: ………………………………………………………………….. 

Number Item Cost each 
 Sausage sandwich $1.50 

 Cans $2.00 
 Meal Deal (2 sausage sandwiches + can) $4.50 

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED $....................... 

 
------------------------Please return by this Friday, 21st November -------------------------- 
 

 
 
 

Address: 1 Harrison Street, Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

  PO Box 56, Ariah Park  NSW  2665    Principal:  Justin Dunn 

Principal’s Email: justin.dunn@det.nsw.edu.au     Phone:  02 6974 1105 

Website: www.ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.edu.au     Fax:   02 6974 1017 

Newsletter Advertising: ariahpark-c.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

mailto:justin.dunn@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:ariahpark-c.admin@det.nsw.edu.au

